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THE PARISHES OF BRANDESTON AND KETTLEBURGH 

 

 

Dear Friends, 

June is Jubilee month…..the Diamond Jubilee of Her Majesty the Queen. 

Many people up and down the land will be celebrating her reign, and giving thanks for 60 

years of service to the nation. From small village celebrations such as the ‘Big Jubilee 

lunches’ taking place, to the procession of boats down the Thames in London, we will 

celebrate her  60 Years on the throne. 

Just before writing this letter I was given a faded and fragile copy of the Parish Magazine 

for Parham and Hacheston dated July, 1911. It, and others of similar age, were  found 

amongst the papers of the late Ada Frost. In the Parish Magazine of July 1911, is an article 

entitled ‘Parham: The Coronation’. (It must be that of George V.) I quote:                       

 “The following arrangements have been made at Parham to celebrate the Coronation. A 

service will be held in the Church at 11.45. All will then adjourn to the ground, kindly lent 

by Mr. William Gray, where dinner will be served at 1.30 (all are requested to bring a plate, 

knife and fork, and a drinking vessel) The Sports Committee, consisting of Mr. H. R. Smith, 

chairman, Major Spinks, Messrs .W. Frost, R .Osler and L. Cordy, have arranged the 

following programme:  (and I quote a sample, Rector). 

 

1. 120 yds. race, boys 12 to 16 years…..1st prize…2s. 

2. 3-legged boys race…..1st prize..1s.6d. 

3. 100 yds. race, ladies over 40…. Prize…6 yds. calico. 

4. Race, Old Age Pensioners, go as you please…1sr prize…2s.6d. 

5. Tug –of-War (8 a side) married vs. single…..prize…4 yds. of calico each. 

Much the same will take place in Parham to celebrate the Queen’s jubilee… 

It is a remarkable testament to the Royal Family, and its place at the heart of the Nation, that 

such affection continues to be shown in this year of 2012, as it was in 1911. 

I close with a prayer from the official Service of Thanksgiving for the Diamond Jubilee of 

Her Majesty the Queen: 

‘Beloved in Christ, We have come together to offer our worship and praise and 

thanksgiving, to hear and receive God’s holy word, and to give thanks for the sixty year 

reign of Elizabeth our Queen. We pray for her continued health and wisdom that by the 

power of the Holy Spirit she may continue to give herself to the service of God. We commit 

ourselves afresh to serve our community and our nation that the earth be filled with God’s 

justice, love and peace.’ 

 

Harry Edwards, Rector.  
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DIARY FOR JUNE 2012 
 

Friday 1st        10am-12 Coffee Morning at Kettleburgh Village Hall  

Saturday 2nd to  

Monday 5th  

 Brandeston Diamond Jubilee celebrations – see 

below. 

Sunday 3rd   Kettleburgh Diamond Jubilee celebrations – see 

below. 

Sunday 3rd  6.30pm Diamond Jubilee Evensong Service at St Andrew’s 

Church, Kettleburgh – see below. 

Monday 4th   Easton Farm Park “Magic Monday” 

Thursday 7th   10.00am Brandeston Coffee Morning, 100+ Club Draw at 

Village Hall 

Friday 15th         7.30pm  Film Club “My week with Marilyn” at Brandeston 

Village hall – see below. 

Saturday 16th  2.30pm Brandeston Fete – see below. 

Sunday 17th   Easton Farm Park “A day in the country” 

Wednesday 20th  9am for 9.30 Quiet Day  at Smokey House, Tunstall Common – 

see below 

 Assistant Priest:  Reverend Robin Alderson   01728 688255 

                                                          Mob. 07790 242002 

Brandeston 

Elders: Mrs Mary Baker  685807 

 Miss Eileen Leach MBE  685298 

  

Churchwardens: Miss Eileen Leach MBE  685298 

 Mrs Alison Molyneux  685244 

Kettleburgh 

Elders: Mrs Jackie Clark  723623 

 Mrs Valerie Upson  723078 

 

Churchwardens:  Mr John Bater  723532 

  Mrs Valerie Upson  723078 
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Monday 18th  7.30pm Mardle at Easton & Letheringham Village Hall. 

Juliet Dearlove of Easton will talk about her very 

exciting voyage across the Atlantic Ocean with her 

husband and two young children.  £6 donation 

includes glass of wine and delectable nibbles. This 

is the last Mardle of the season; they will resume 

again in September.  We do thank all our friends for 

their help and support. 

Saturday 23rd  9am – 1pm Farmers’ Market at Easton Farm Park– last 

opportunity to buy local grown asparagus, delicious 

unusual breads etc. The Park is open daily 

throughout the summer from 10.30am – 5.30pm. 

Saturday 23rd  4 – 6pm Kettleburgh Fete – see below 

Sunday 24th  3 – 5pm Midsummer Music On The Lawn at Bramdeston 

Hall – see below.  

Tuesday 26th  7.30pm Easton Women’s Institute at Easton & 

Letheringham Village Hall 

 

Queen' s Diamond Jubilee 

Special Evensong Service 

St Andrew's Church, Kettleburgh 

 

By now, you will have received through your door an invitation to a special service to be 

held at our Church on Jubilee Sunday (3rd June) at 6.30 pm. We do hope you will come and 

join in a celebration of praise and thanksgiving for the sixty year reign of our Queen. The 

service will a joyful occasion and we look forward to seeing you all there. 

 

 ************* 

 

BRANDESTON VILLAGE HALL 

 

DIAMOND JUBILEE EVENTS 

 

TIMETABLE 

 

2 June to 5 June 60 Years in Brandeston exhibition at the Old Chapel, Mill 

Lane 

2 June to 5 June Houses decorated with flags, bunting and red, white and 

blue. 

3 June, 3:00 for 3:30 Jubilee Street Party in The Street 

4 June, 7:00 pm Jubilee Ball in the marquee on the playing field 
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Jubilee Street Party: A lot of us remember the street parties for the coronation and we’re 

going to try to create new memories by holding one in The Street between the Queen’s 

Head and the village hall on Sunday, 3 June. Karren Piper (685688), with her team of 

helpers, is coordinating the event. There will be music from the last 60 years, a guest 

performance of the national anthem, games for children and a toast to the queen on her 

diamond jubilee. 

 

It will be open to all Brandeston people and their visitors and will start at 3:00.  

 

The Brandeston Jubilee Ball (Kathy Churchill 685303) - SOLD OUT BUT CALL 

FOR RETURNS 

To celebrate this momentous occasion Brandeston has also decided to have a Jubilee Ball 

on the 4 June and you are all invited to join in the fun. 

 

The Jubilee Ball is being held in a marquee on the playing field at Brandeston Village 

Hall and will be Black Tie with a drinks reception, canapés, dinner and dancing to the 

fabulous Glamtastics.  

 

Tickets are £40 per person and the tables are for 8-10 people but please feel free to reserve 

smaller numbers as we will be putting tables together.  

 

It promises to be a memorable night and we hope you can join us. 

  

Contact Marian Hutson T: 01728 685565 E: hutsonfamily@btinternet.com for returns. For 

tables we will require a deposit of £50.  

 

60 Years in Brandeston: Photos and memorabilia depicting the last 60 years in Brandeston 

will be on display in the Old Chapel, Mill Lane from 2  to 5 June. Jackie Hounsell (685357) 

is managing the event with Mary Moore (685354) and welcomes contributions of photos of 

other jubilee events, souvenirs, period clothes or anything interesting along with photos 

showing changes in the village over the last 60 years. 

 

Jubilee Mugs: Brandeston has commissioned two designs and they will be available from 

the Jubilee weekend. Both styles are made from bone china and all children under 18 will 

be given a free one. The mugs will be on sale to everyone else at the Street Party, the fete 

and the Coffee Morning for £5; a presentation box will be available for an extra 50p. 

 

House Decoration: To celebrate the weekend, residents are asked to join in by decorating 

their houses with flags and bunting. Fabric bunting is available from Demelza’s mother at 

£5 for 5 metres. Call Sylvia on 01473 310934 for more information. 
                                                                                                                                                                  Darryl 

Morgan 

 

************* 

mailto:hutsonfamily@btinternet.com
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KETTLEBURGH DIAMOND JUBILEE CELEBRATIONS 

The Diamond Jubilee Committee has worked hard to secure funding for Kettleburgh’s 

Diamond Jubilee celebration, so all the events planned for Kettleburgh’s Big Jubilee Day on 

Sunday 3rd June will be free to every Kettleburgh resident.   

The Committee would like to encourage the display of bunting along The Street and Church 

Road.  If you would like to display bunting outside your house, please contact Deborah Bell 

(724743). 

Plans for the day include: celebratory bell ringing; fun races for all ages; a magnificent 

lunch in our new large marquee with a choice of menu, including a Jubilee toast; the 

presentation of commemorative mugs and medals to all children of Kettleburgh.  In the 

afternoon the Village Hall will be the setting for a traditional tea with a display of 

photographs and memorabilia, the stage area set up as a typical ‘front room’ of the 1950’s 

and recordings playing of our older village folk recalling past times.  The evening will begin 

with a special celebration service at St Andrews Church and later an informal dance at The 

Chequers featuring a well known local band playing for us in a marquee behind the pub. 

Kettleburgh has been selected as one of 2012 sites for lighting a Jubilee Beacon on Monday 

4th June.  This will take place at Easton Green Cottage and there will be a lantern lit 

‘walking bus’ leaving from the Chequers at 8p.m.  The evening will include singing from a 

40 piece local choir and the beacon will be lit at a specified allocated time between 10 and 

10:30p.m.  Tree cuttings for the Beacon are welcome anytime after 5th May. Contact 

Deborah Bell if you would like wood collected. 

It is hoped that this range of events will give Kettleburgh folk a choice of ways to celebrate 

Queen Elizabeth’s 60 magnificent years and that the weekend will be an occasion for all to 

remember.  

As a lasting legacy it is also planned to plant a commemorative tree on the Village Green.  

 Follow us on Facebook.                                                         Kettleburgh Diamond Jubilee Committee 

 

************* 
 

BRANDESTON FILM CLUB 

June 15th   -   My Week with Marilyn starring Michelle Williams, Eddie Redmayne 

and Kenneth Branagh.  A treat for Marilyn fans – the film documents the tense interaction 

between Sir Laurence Olivier and Marilyn Munroe during the production of The Prince and  

The Showgirl. 

 

July 13th  -  The Cruel Sea (1953) starring Jack Hawkins, Donald Sinden and John 

Stratton.  The story of the Compass Rose and its battle with U-boats in World War II. 

 

August 10th  -  Jane Eyre – starring Mia Wasikowska, Michael Fassbender and Jamie 

Bell.   The 2011 remake of Charlotte Bronte’s wonderful story. 
                      Sue Thurlow 

************* 

BRANDESTON FETE 
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Brandeston Fete – 16 June 2012: As well as the fete there will also be a beer festival at 

The Queen’s Head. It should be an excellent weekend with lots to see and do and we hope 

you can come along and join in. We, of course, need your help so if you have items to 

contribute to the stalls please contact the following: 

 

Plants and flowers Clemency Cunliffe (685326) 

Produce and preserves Clemency Cunliffe (685326) 

Bric-a-brac and collectables Terry Robinson (684464) 

Fashion (hats/handbags/scarves/ 

belts/gloves/jewellery) Pat Morgan (685378) 

Bottles John Garratt (685233);  

 Chris McArthur (01473 737553) 

Teas – buns, scones, cakes etc Mary Baker (685807) 

Draw prizes Eve Crane (685893) 

Tombola Hilary Whiting (685449); Brenda Martin 

(685763) 

Books Christine and Colin Matthews (685589) 

Cakes Ruth Risk (685294) 
                                               Darryl Morgan 

************* 
 

A QUIET DAY AT SMOKEY HOUSE, TUNSTALL COMMON 
 

“PERMISSION TO REST – A CONCEPT OF THE SABBATH” 
 

Wednesday 20th June 2012 

 

This quiet day thinking about our need for “time off” in our busy lives will be led by Jane 

Woodbury-Eggins 

£5 per person  (this includes tea/coffee, biscuits and a ploughman’s lunch) 

Gather: 9 am for a 9.30 start     Finish:  Around 3.30 pm 

There will be talk/discussion interspersed with quiet times of approximately an hour during 

which participants will be free to sit in the garden and/or explore the surrounding 

countryside of Tunstall Common. Please bring a Bible (Old and New Testament). 

 

To register please call either Jane on 01728 746667 or Deirdre on 01728 688340.  Numbers 

will be limited. 

************* 
 

KETTLEBURGH FETE  Saturday 23 June 
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You have the date in your diary.  In early June each household in Kettleburgh will be 

receiving a set of Grand Draw and Cowpat tickets, We have a superb range of draw prizes 

this year, so make sure you have a chance of winning one. Now is the time to start looking 

out items for the house-to-house collection, which will be on the evening of Wednesday 20th 

June.  We will be pleased to receive books, records, items for the White Elephant stall, 

children’s toys, plants, draw prizes and items for the bottle tombola.  We will also collect 

money for the draw and cowpat, or any unsold tickets. If you are making a cake for the cake 

stall or for the refreshment tent, please bring it along on the morning of 23rd June. The fun 

begins at 4:00p.m on 23rd June and the fete will be opened this year by our MP Dr Dan 

Poulter.               Bill Clark  

 
************* 

 
Midsummer Music On The Lawn 

 

Midsummer’s Day, Sunday 24th June 2012        3 - 5pm 
 

The Friends of Brandeston Hall would like to invite parents, families and 

friends to an afternoon of live music. Bring along your picnic and enjoy a 

variety of singers and performers in the picturesque surroundings of 

Brandeston Hall. 

 
It will be free to attend, so pack up your picnic rug and hamper of goodies and we look 

forward to seeing you there! 

 

************* 

 

EASTON WOMEN’S INSTITUTE – Tuesday 26th June 

Easton Women’s Institute (President Ann Parkinson) is now up and running; it takes place 

at EL Village Hall on the fourth Tuesday of the month at 7.30pm. 

New members and visitors will always be made very welcome. 

 

 

 

 

 ADVANCE NOTICES 
 

 

Friday 6th July 10.30am – 

12 noon 

Cats' Protection Coffee Morning at Manly, 

Kettleburgh – see below. 
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Sunday 22nd July 2 – 5pm Letheringham Riverside Garden Party at Pike 

Cottage Meadow.  £5 entry, children half-price. Music 

by the Zillionaires, stalls, produce, grand raffle with 

splendid prizes, tickets from Polly ffitch (01728 

747449). Everyone welcome. 

Sunday 29th July  Autojumble at Church Farm, Kettleburgh 

Friday 3rd Aug. 6pm Concert in the Priory Church of St Mary 

(Letheringham) – VOCES SANCTUS of London; 

retiring collection, everyone welcome 

Mon 13th – Wed 

15th August 

10am – 

1pm 

Children’s Holiday Club at Charsfield School - see 

below. 

Thurs 30th Aug.  Trip to Canterbury Cathedral – see below. 

Saturday 6th Oct.  Marion Brown is organising a coach trip to 

Cambridge for a day out – it will be an opportunity to 

shop, sight-see and attend evensong.  Cost will be £20 

per person.  If you are interested please let Marion 

know as soon as possible (01728 746246) as the coach 

must be filled! 

 

 

CATS’ PROTECTION COFFEE MORNING 

A Coffee Morning in aid of Cats’ Protection will be held in the garden at Manly on Friday 

6th July from 10:30a.m until 12 noon.  There will be stalls selling cakes and bric a brac and 

a prize draw. 

Recorded music will be provided by Bill Clark, with a choice of listening to original 78 

recordings and also the first outing of a brand new miniature fairground organ.  The special 

guest for the morning will be Dr Dan Poulter.   Jackie Clark 

 

************* 

 

"On Your Marks" Holiday Club. 
  

The parishes of our benefice and the Earl Soham benefice are 

planning to hold a fun-filled holiday club for primary age children 

in August.  
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The theme of the club will be based on the Olympics and will include craft sessions, drama, 

cooking, sport, music and Christian teaching. It is planned that this will take place in 

Charsfield School for three days; the 13th, 14th and 15th of August, from 10:00am to 

1:00pm. It will be open to all primary school children from the parishes of Easton, 

Brandeston and Kettleburgh as well as the villages in the Earl Soham benefice. There will 

be a charge of £1.00 per day to help cover expenses, and the children will require a packed 

lunch. 

 

Children will need to be registered for the Club and numbers will be limited. You may 

register your child by ringing any of the following; 

 

Mary Baker             01728 685 807       

Margaret Skeet         01473 737 344       

Heather Runacres     01728 685 736       

Jo Reed             01728 685 794       

Mary Vellacott           01728 685 423       

 

We are looking forward to seeing you! 
************* 

 
TRIP TO CANTERBURY CATHEDRAL – Thursday 30th August 

Loes Deanery Synod Canterbury Pilgrimage 

Departure from Hacheston Village Hall, 9 a.m.  Return by 10 p.m. (approx.) 

Trip includes 

 Executive Coach Travel (Toilet and Drinks machine on board) 

 Guided Tour of the Cathedral 

 Worship in the Cathedral 

 Free time to explore the city 

 

Booking Arrangements: 

Send cheque for £20 (payable to Loes Deanery Synod) to P. Keeble, 

Treasurer, Little Pond, Rookery Road, Monewden, IP13 7DD 

Please enclose s.a.e. for confirmation 

 

PAST EVENTS 

 

 

REPORT OF KETTLEBURGH’S ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING 

At the APCM which took place on Tuesday 24th April at 7.30 in the Village Hall, Valerie 

Upson and John Bater were appointed Churchwardens for a further year. The vicar thanked 
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them for all their hard work and commitment that they give to the running of St Andrew's 

Church. 

At the meeting, the Revd. Robin Alderson thanked Vickie Neilson whose term as Minute 

Secretary finished last year and Liz Marzetti who has also left the PCC. Their contributions 

have been much appreciated. 

The Annual Report was accepted by the meeting and the vicar thanked all those who 

contribute to the life of the Church, our organist and choir master, the cleaners and flower 

arrangers, the magazine editor, compiler and distributors, those who help with churchyard 

maintenance and help in our fund-raising activities and the PCC. 

A new PCC was elected. Mrs Valerie Upson is to continue as Electoral Roll Officer and 

John Bater as Tree Warden.  

Business then turned to the Church's application to the diocese for permission to make 

alterations to the north side of the Church to allow for the installation of a toilet. A raised 

floor in the west end of the nave is proposed, as is the installation of new doors to replace 

the wire doors. The PCC, while noting some reservations, agreed to the application. 

 The meeting ended with plans for Rogation Sunday Service and tea on May 13th and 

discussion of the Diamond Jubilee Service planned for Sunday 3rd June. 
Dinah Reed 

************* 

 

St Andrew's Church, Kettleburgh 

Quiz Night 28th April 2012 

 
Thank you to all who made the Quiz Night this year such a success. Special thanks go the 

Butchers who set challenging but very interesting questions and who administered the 

collection of results so efficiently. Thanks also for their work in setting up the Hall and the 

bar. Special thanks also go to Graham Hillier who is masterful in keeping up our interest 

and making the evening a lively one. To all who helped fetching the tables and chairs, 

setting up the Hall, running the bar, running the raffle, cooking the supper and washing 

up.......a big thank you! 

We raised a magnificent £857.17.      Dinah Reed 

 

************* 

 

 

KETTLEBURGH GREEN TRUST LOTTERY  

 

The results of May’s draw are as follows: 

1st Prize                       Judy Moorhouse 

2nd Prize                      Barry Stean 
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          Trevor Jessop 

************* 

BRANDESTON 100+ CLUB 

Winners for May 2012 were:- 

First                 Sue Etheridge 
Second             Keith Goodchild 

 Draw for June will take place at the village hall on Thursday, 07 June 

                                                   Mark 

Hounsell 

 

 

NOTICES 

 

BRANDESTON WHIST DRIVES 

Now that the season has finished a huge thank you to Rick and Pam Reade and Don Evans 

for once again organising the very sucessful Whist Drives. Also, sincere gratitude to Sue 

Etheridge and Jackie O'Brien who under the expert guidance of Pam help to lay on the 

delicious suppers that are provided by everyone who attends. These evenings are 

truly exceptional and we are always sorry when the summer break arrives. The new season 

commences on September 28th 2012 when we look forward to seeing  all our regulars and 

 anyone who enjoys playing cards will I'm sure, be made very welcome. Have a 

wonderful "dry" summer.                        Helen Saxton 

************* 
 

A BIG THANK YOU FROM THE IPSWICH UMBRELLA TRUST 

The response to the Churches' appeal for food for the homeless of Ipswich was been 

amazing! During March a number of people throughout the Parishes collected a variety of 

the items that the Umbrella Trust had asked for. These items were gathered by a door-to-

door collection in Kettleburgh, or brought collection points in Brandeston and Easton. The 

tins of food were packed in boxes and sorted by type, and it was amazing and wonderful to 

actually see the extent of your generosity  measured in tins and boxes. Two ample boot-fulls 

of boxes of food and quantities of other household items were delivered to the Trust in 

Ipswich. Their initial response was 'Wow!' 

There are so many people to whom thanks are due; everyone who delivered the flyers 

around the villages; the team of collectors who went door-to-door, or who coped with the 

deliveries at the collection points; and to everyone who gave so generously, including those 

who left tins out to be collected and those who delivered tins to the various collection 

points.  

So, thank you, everyone!  

We hope to keep in touch with The Umbrella Trust on a continuing basis, and continue to 

support the work that it is doing in Ipswich for people who need help to rebuild their lives. 

Thank you for your help for them, and please watch this space!                RA 
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************* 

 

ST ELIZABETH HOSPICE’S FRAMLINGHAM SHOP CELEBRATES FIRST 

YEAR ANNIVERSARY 

 

 St Elizabeth Hospice’s shop in Market Hill, Framlingham has celebrated its first 

anniversary. 

 Shop manager Gill Gould would like to thank all the supporters who donate goods, 

volunteer or buy items at the shop. 

She said: “We have had a fantastic year since opening and we are very grateful to everyone 

who has donated and supported the shop, especially our 35 wonderful volunteers. All funds 

raised from the shop go towards helping St Elizabeth Hospice improve life for people living 

with a progressive illness.” 

  

The Hospice is an independent charity which provides services free of charge. The 

Hospice’s services cost £8.7 million a year to run, with almost three quarters of that figure 

coming from the local community.  

 If you would like to donate items to the St Elizabeth Hospice shop, you can drop them off 

Monday to Saturday between 9.30am to 5pm or call the shop on 01728 723351 for more 

information. 

 Or if you would like to volunteer for the Hospice please contact please contact our 

voluntary services coordinator, Claire Lansley, on 01473 707016 or email 

volunteer@stelizabethhospice.org.uk 

  

 ************* 

GET ACTIVE 

Suffolk communities inspired to get active by the London 2012 Olympic Games 

Suffolk Sport, the County Sports Partnership for Suffolk, and Suffolk County Council 

announce the launch of the Community Games initiative in Suffolk. 

Community Games started in the West Midlands as one of the major Legacy Trust UK 

programmes in the region. Established in 2007, Legacy Trust UK’s mission is to support a 

wide range of innovative cultural and sporting activities for all, which celebrate the London 

2012 Olympic and Paralympic Games and which will leave a lasting legacy in communities 

throughout the United Kingdom. Community Games is now a national programme 

supported by the Legacy Trust and the Cabinet Office through Big Society funding. 

Community Games provide a wonderful and unique opportunity for communities from all 

backgrounds right across the country to come together and celebrate the 2012 Games and 

enable thousands of people to experience and create their own Olympic or Paralympic 

moment. 

Local communities can organise their Games in a way that celebrates the uniqueness of their 

community.  Events can take place indoors or outdoors, in a variety of settings from parks 

to community centres, and will combine sporting and cultural elements attracting a cross 

mailto:volunteer@stelizabethhospice.org.uk
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generational audience. Some communities may focus on contests to give the event a 

competitive element whilst others may want to focus on giving people the opportunity to try 

something new, from archery to climbing. 

In Suffolk we have a grant available for up to £500 for groups to run Community Games 

events before the end of September 2012. Volunteers must be central to the delivery of 

Community Games events. Training and support packages are also available. 

Kathy Gosling, Suffolk County Council’s portfolio holder for Sport, Culture, Diversity, 

Health and Wellbeing said ‘Community Games is a fantastic example of our ambition to be 

The Most Active County in England. Working in partnership with Suffolk Sport to access 

help and support for local communities in delivering their Community Games is 

demonstrating our commitment to promote healthy and active lifestyles.’ 

For more information visit: http://www.risingtothechallenge.org/sports_participation 

 

************* 

FRAMLINGHAM MEDICAL PRACTICE 

New Computer System – ‘SystmOne’ 

I am writing this in the midst of the change to our new computer system, called ‘SystmOne’. 

I would like to thank all of our patients for their understanding and patience during the 

period of upheaval. There were disruptions to our appointment and dispensing services and 

many thanks for bearing with us. SystmOne will improve the way that we can manage your 

medical records. For a short while, it will take us a bit longer to record things until we get 

used to the system so your continued patience would be appreciated. 

We are pleased to announce that patients will still be able to book appointments and request 

their medication on line using Systmonline.  In order to register for the service, please call 

into reception after 21 May 2012 to obtain your username and password. More information 

can be found at: 

https://systmonline.tpp-uk.com/help.html 

Patients who previously used EMIS ACCESS will have to re-register as this will no longer 

work. 

 

Whooping Cough and measles 

The Health Protection Agency has issued a warning to parents that there has been an 

outbreak of whooping cough in the local area. We are also aware of a rise in the incidence 

of measles – this is a nasty illness that can lead to deafness in children and is potentially 

fatal. Please check that your child has up to date vaccinations. If you are in any doubt, 

please contact one of our Practice Nurses who will be able to advise you. 

 

Medications prescribed by the hospital 

If you are collecting medications from Ipswich Hospital (or have medications sent to you by 

the hospital) please can you let us know. It is important that we have a full list of your 

medications to prevent us prescribing something for you which might be ‘contraindicated’. 

 

************* 

http://www.risingtothechallenge.org/sports_participation
https://systmonline.tpp-uk.com/help.html


 14 

 
VILLAGE WEBSITES 

For up-to-date information about your village, visit these websites: 

www.brandeston.net                                      www.kettleburgh.suffolk.gov.uk 

 

************* 
MAGAZINE ARTICLES 

Please send, deliver or e-mail any contributions for the magazine by 15th of each month to:

 Mrs Val Butcher, Woodlands, Church Road, Kettleburgh, IP13 7LF 

or e-mail valerie.butcher@talk21.com, tel: 724777.  

Please send e-mails in Microsoft Word format (97), PDF or jpg for pictures/scans. 

Covers are always welcome too! 

 

 
 

CHURCH CLEANING 

 

Brandeston                                        Kettleburgh 

3rd  Marian Hutson and Julia Elson Anne Bater      

10th        Jane Mitchell and Louise Paget Pat Peck 

17th     Christine Matthews and Don Evans Val Butcher 

24th   Helen Fletcher and Karren Piper    Margaret Meadows 

1st July   Peter and Trish Smyth Sue Scott 
  
 

CHURCH FLOWERS 

                                                 

3rd   Jackie Hounsell Fay Clarke  

10th  Marian Kirton                                    Fay Clarke 

17th   Helen Saxton Sue Scott  

24th   Alison Molyneux Sue Scott  

1st July  Sue Rainbird Valerie Upson 

   

http://www.brandeston.net/
http://www.kettleburgh.suffolk.gov.uk/
mailto:valerie.butcher@talk21.com

